
In case of a pastoral emergency after 
office hours,  

please call the clergy digital pager at 
314-734-7056. 

Staff Email Addresses: 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
snaylor@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

besbenshade@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
enaylor@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
abader@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

nbenz@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
pdolan@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

brownmalik0510@yahoo.com 

Vol. 44, No. 10–January 19, 2010 Annual Parish Meeting 
 

Sunday, January 24, at 10:30 a.m. 
 

(Please note: there will be NO 10:30 service on this day,  
please plan to worship at 9 a.m.) 

 

A dutch-treat continental breakfast will be served by members of 
the Parish Family Life Committee. 

Child care and age-appropriate children’s activities will be 
provided as follows: 

 

Children under age 5 will be cared for in the Nursery.  
FaithQuest children in grades K through 5 should be signed in 
outside of Rehkopf Hall.  Craft activities, snacks, and a video will 

be provided for them.  Adult help still needed! 
Junior High youth will meet in the undercroft and  

Senior High youth are invited to attend Adult Forum. 
 

At this meeting, the parish will gather in the dining room to hear 
reports from the Senior Warden, Treasurer, and Priest-in-Charge, 

as well as a few specific ministry areas. 
 

Members will also elect persons to serve on the Vestry 
and as delegates to Diocesan Convention. 

Nominees to the Vestry are Richard Keys, Kathy Lorino, Alice 
Snodgrass and Mark Wright. Nominees for Delegates to Diocesan 

Convention are John Hogg and Brian Stephenson, Alternate 
Delegates are Anne Crown and Kevin McGrane. 

 

All members over the age of 16 may vote in the elections and ALL 

are strongly encouraged to attend this important annual event. 

 

Please see article on page 3 for information about how to respond to the 

disaster in Haiti, and a related article especially for parents on page 2. 

CLERGY & STAFF: 
Dan Appleyard, Priest-in-Charge 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Susan B. Naylor, Deacon/Parish Nurse/
Pastoral Associate 

Burnell T. Esbenshade, Deacon/Pastoral 
Associate 

Dick Clark, Senior Warden 
Jennifer Dunn, Junior Warden 

Bill Florent, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Angela Bader, Parish Administrator 
Earl Naylor, Organist/Choirmaster 

Pamela Dolan, Christian Formation for 
Children & Families, Transitional Deacon 
Kevin Williams, Christian Formation for 

Youth 
Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant 

Nancy Benz, Asst. Treasurer 
Lamon Brown, Weekday Sexton  
Henry Randle, Weekend Sexton 

Jill Meyers, Part-time Sexton 
Glenn Dunn, Information Technology 

Rita Rundquist, Nursery School 
JoAn MacBryde, Nursery School 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
Marilyn Keller, Suzie Florent, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Kay Faddis & Sara Edgar,  
Environmental Stewardship 

Mark DeYoung, Facilities Management 
Brian Stephenson, Men of Emmanuel 

Jerry Cooper, Missions Chair 
Jennifer Sisul, Duane & Anne Benson, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

Youth Sunday 
On Sunday, January 31, the 9:00 a.m. worship service will be led by 
members of Junior and Senior High youth groups.  That day the 
congregation will be greeted by members of the Junior High Youth 
Group, who will also serve as ushers.  Senior High youth will read, write 
and lead the prayers of the people and will provide the sermon.  This is a 
day when Emmanuel can celebrate the young people we have been 
blessed with.  Join us! 
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The Mardi Gras Extravaganza is well under way!!!  
 

As discussed in the last newsletter, Emmanuel’s Mardi Gras party will be Saturday, February 13.  
Planning for the event is well under way, but we can always use more talent.  We are looking for all 
types of talents and skills - those that want to help "backstage" with cooking, decorating, being part of 
the tech crew, creative individuals who are great at coming up with skit ideas and/or taking those ideas 
and writing the skit.   We also need brave souls who willing to get up in front of the audience and per-
form in those skits (and yes, it is an easy-to-please audience.)  So as you can see, we have a place for 
anyone who's interesting in being part of Mardi Gras. 
 
If interested, please come to our next planning meeting.  It will be on Sunday, January 31, after the 
10:30 service in the Dining Room (approximately 11:30am).  If you can’t attend the meeting but want 
to help with Mardi Gras, please email Karl Reif at karl1@att.net or Pam Belloli at  
pambelloli@earthlink.net.  
 
Tickets will go on sale Sunday, January 24, the same Sunday as our Annual Meeting.  Tickets are $25 
and include food, beverages and the show.  Net proceeds will benefit the 2010 Adult Mission Trip. 

Acolyte Schedule 
 
January 24, 2010 
Andrew Keyes (TC) 
Ryan Rich 
Sabrina Walch 
Tom Florent 
Liz Wagnon 
Alli Tappana 
Ted Miller 
 

 
 
January 31, 2010 
Thomas Crown (TC) 
Annie Dolan 
Claire Hooker 
Will Brennan 
Kristen Faddis 
Michael Rich 
Blake Kennedy 

With news about the catastrophic effects of the 
earthquake in Haiti all over the media, parents might 
well find themselves feeling a bit overwhelmed by 
questions like, “How do I talk to my child about this?”  
or “How do I help my child feel safe?”    
 

With permission, we’ve downloaded two resources 
dealing with this issue and put them up on our 
website: you’ll find links on our homepage.  In the 
mean time, some key points that might be useful are 
included below.  As one Christian Formation resource 
puts it, “It is important to talk to the children in our 
churches about the devastation in ways that do not 
negate the reality of the death and destruction and yet 
help them to know that this is not an act of God 
against the people of Haiti.  The God of love does not 
destroy life” 
 

Here then, are suggestions from LeaderResources: 
*First and foremost, children need to be assured 
that they are safe.  Children often experience anxiety, 
fear, and a personal sense of risk.  Limit television 

viewing for younger children, especially those of 

preschool age.  It is very difficult for young children 
to process images and messages in news reports.  Let 
children know that tragic events are not our everyday 
experience and that the adults who love them will 
always try to take care of them.   
 

*Be aware of where your child is developmentally.  
Preschool children may see death as reversible, 
temporary or impersonal.  Children between ages 5-9 
are beginning to realize that death is permanent but 
may still think they could escape through their own 
ingenuity or efforts.  From age 9 or 10 through  

adolescence, children begin comprehending fully that 
death is irreversible, that all living things, die, and 
they too will die some day. 
 

*Find a way to participate in relief efforts. Help 
your children by making a conscious choice to take 
part in caring for others and helping where you can.  
Doing something concrete helps us feel like we are 
part of the solution and it is a definitive statement of 
hope and rebirth. 
 

*Consider spending some family time praying for 
the people who have been hurt or died.  Talk to God 
about not understanding why this happened.  
 

*Don’t hesitate to contact members of the clergy or 
educational staff at your church if you want 
further information or just to talk. 
 

There is much more available by following the links 
on our website.  Or let me know and I’ll get copies of 
resources sent to you. 
 

————Pamela Dolan.Pamela Dolan.Pamela Dolan.Pamela Dolan.    

    

Talking with Children and Teens about the Tragedy in Haiti 
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Building Update 
With a much-needed break in the weather, construction 
activity will focus on getting the new building under roof 
and water-tight in the coming weeks.  Interior finishing 
work cannot begin until the building is water tight.  The 
sequence of work is non-negotiable: certain things must 
happen before subsequent work can begin.  The roof will go 
on first; once that is completed, the window openings will 
covered with plastic until glass can be installed.  Following 
that, work on the masonry stone on all three sides of the 
exterior walls will begin on the 1st floor level; and finally 
exterior doors will be installed.  The hope is that despite the 
weather in February, interior finishing can commence. 
 

Despite construction delays caused by bad weather, 
important work has continued in the area of planning.  A 
Building Use Committee consisting of staff, clergy, vestry 
and ministry chairs was formed in late November and has 
been meeting regularly to assign building space for Sunday 
morning Christian formation (Faith Quest, youth groups, 
Bible study), meeting spaces during the week (Vestry, Book 
Club, Prayer Shawl Ministry, 12-step groups) and office 
space.  Once space usage was nailed down, the committee 
addressed how rooms in the new space will be furnished, 
based on how the space will be used and by whom – as well 
as the ever-important cost considerations.  Special thanks to 
Sara Canavan for sharing her design expertise, Clark 
Hotaling and Mimi Shipp for their assistance with furniture, 
and to Anne Crown, Pamela Dolan, Jennifer Dunn, Angie 
MacBryde, and Rita Rundquist for helping with decisions 
about the new nursery space. 

As you know by now, a catastrophic earthquake struck Haiti's capital, Port-au-Prince, on January 12.  At least three 
million people are estimated to have been affected, innumerable homes have been destroyed and major structures 
have been damaged, including the Diocese of Haiti's headquarters.   
 

Our Presiding Bishop has requested our prayers and assistance to the people of Haiti.  “The people of Haiti have 
suffered a devastating earthquake, and it is already clear that many have died and many more are injured.  Even 
under “normal” circumstances, Haiti struggles to care for her 9 million people.  The nation is the poorest in the 
western hemisphere, and this latest disaster will set back many recent efforts at development.  I urge your prayers 
for those who have died, been injured, and are searching for loved ones – and I urge your concrete and immediate 
prayers in the form of contributions to Episcopal Relief & Development, who are already working with the Diocese 
of Haiti to send aid where it is most needed.” 
 

Episcopal Relief & Development is in contact with the Diocese of Haiti to both address immediate needs and 
prepare for long-term rehabilitation work.  Your help is critical in providing life-saving services and emergency 
supplies such as medicine, food and water, as well as long-term support for the country's ongoing recovery and 
rebuilding efforts in the days to come.  If you’d like to join with the Emmanuel family in responding to this need, 

you can send a check to the parish office ASAP, payable to “Emmanuel Church” and noted “Haiti ERD”.  A 
series of checks from the parish will be sent to ERD over the next several weeks.  The total amount of donations 
collected by the parish will be reported in the pre-Lenten edition of Reaching Out, which should arrive in your (e)
mail boxes in early February.  
Parents, please see article on page 2 about talking with children after a disaster. 

Prayers and assistance for the people of Haiti 

The Food Center food 

January is 
 

canned pasta & chili. 

Please give generously! 

Don’t Forget: All Parish 
Conference (Potosi) Registration 

Deadline 
 

All Parish Conference registration has begun! 
Registration forms and deposits are due in the 
parish office on or before Monday, Feb. 15.  
Scholarship funds are available.  Speak to one 
of our clergy to request scholarship assistance.  
All Parish Conference ("Potosi") registration 
forms and an informational article were mailed to 
the parish in the Jan. 5 newsletter and are also 
available at the APC table in the dining room on 
Sunday mornings and on Emmanuel's website 
(www.emmanuelepiscopal.org). This year’s All 
Parish Conference will be held the weekend of 
April 9-11 at the YMCA Camp in Potosi, MO.  
Please contact APC Chairs Duane and Anne 
Benson (636-326-5918 or 
frecklefaceseven@yahoo.com) or Matt Keefer & 
Tammy Free to volunteer or if you have 
questions.  You can also go online at 
www.troutlodge.org to view pictures and read 
more about the activities. 
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Junior High 
Rite 13 (Faith) 
Rite 13 continues every Sunday from 10:15-11:15 a.m. 
except for Sunday, January 24, due to the Annual 
Meeting and Sunday, February 7, due to the Jr. High 
Retreat. 
 

Youth Sunday Music Rehearsal (during annual 
meeting) 
Sunday, January 24, 10:30 a.m. 
Jr. High will have a joint music rehearsal with Sr. High 
for Youth Sunday during the annual meeting.   
 

Youth Sunday (Faith) 
Sunday, January 31, 8:00 a.m.  
Meet at 8:00 a.m. in Rehkopf Hall for music rehearsal 
for Youth Sunday.  Jr. High will help in leading wor-
ship at the 9 a.m. service.  Need all Jr. High to come to 
Youth Sunday—be there! 
 

Retreat at Moundridge Camp 
Saturday, February 6, 8:30 a.m.-Sunday, February 
7, 12:00 p.m. 
We will return to Moundridge Camp for an overnight 
retreat with many fun activities and group worship 
planned. You won’t want to miss this!  Meet at Em-
manuel at 8:30 a.m. sharp on Saturday and we will re-
turn to Emmanuel around 12:00 p.m. Sunday.  You 
must RSVP for this event—please contact Kevin.  
More details about this event were included in the re-
cent Junior High mailing. 
 

Senior High 
SENIOR HIGH YOUTH are kicking into high 
gear!!!!  Mark your calendars for the following 
important events! 
 
Sunday, January 24th:  The Hat Trick is Back —
Three Points! 
10:30 a.m.   Annual Meeting (Faith & Fellowship)  

We will gather together at the Annual Meet-
ing in the Dining Room for our first J2A of 
the year as we hear from our new Priest-in-
Charge Dan Appleyard and others about the 
new building progress and what lies in store 
for Emmanuel.   

3-5:30pm: SASH Service for the homeless --  
Brown Bag with a twist… 

Please join us in the dining room to assemble 
brown bags for the homeless and bake some 
fresh homemade cookies (that is the twist) in 
Emmanuel’s remodeled kitchen.  After we 

finish, a few of us will load up deliver these 
to the Gateway Homeless Center downtown.  
Please also bring a can or two of chili or 
pasta – Emmanuel Food Center’s “Item of 
the Month”!  

3-5:30pm: During SASH Youth Sunday Rehearsal 
in Rehkopf Hall.  (Fellowship) Sometime 
during SASH, exact details to follow, Eric 
Dunn will lead us in a short rehearsal of our 
Youth Sunday (1/31) music.  All hands on 
deck for the music, a simple 
piece. EVERYONE should be there, leaders 
included. Even if you are not the best singer in 
the world, music is a big opportunity to show 
all of Emmanuel what an awesomely vibrant 
group we have!  

  
Sunday, January 31st: 

•         8-8:40am:  Rehearsal for Youth Sunday in 
Rehkopf Hall 

(Upstairs where we assemble Alumni Care 
Packages) 
Get out of bed and meet promptly at 8am to 
rehearse our song one final time and to get 
our final assignments & instruction for the 
Youth Sunday Worship Service. Everybody 
sings! (Part Faith) 

•         9-10:15am:  Youth Sunday at Emmanuel! 
Show Emmanuel our strength of faith and 
numbers and express our thanks for all of 
their support of Youth Group! Everyone 
should be there! Youth Group members will 
lead the parish in worship.  Contact Kevin if 
you haven’t yet been contacted about a role.   

•      10:15 – 11:00am. J2A  
Join Kevin, Ian and your fellow Senior High 
friends up in the Senior High Room for 
healthy faith discussions and not-so-healthy 
snacks!  As Gary says, “It is awesome!” 

 
PLEASE NOTE AN IMPORTANT DATE CHANGE:  
The Senior High Fundraising Dinner (originally  
February 7) will now be on Sunday, April 11.  . 

 

And don’t forget to purchase your Stakeholder Certifi-
cate! 
  
Peace!! 
Your Senior High Leaders!   

Youth News 
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Annual Parish Meeting 
 Sunday, January 24, at 10:30 a.m. 
 

Sunday at Senior High 
 Sunday, January 24, at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Women’s Book Club 
 Monday, January 25, at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Emmanuel at Laclede 
 Wednesday, January 27, at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Trinity Institute 
 Thursday and Friday, January 28 & 29 

Youth Sunday 
 Sunday, January 31, at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Baptismal Instruction 
 Tuesday, February 2, at 6:00 p.m. 
 (Deadline to register is January 27.) 
 

Environmental Stewardship Committee 
Book Club Meeting 
 Thursday, February 4, at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 Thursdays, January 21 and February 4 
  

Calendar of Upcoming Events 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

Tuesday, February 2, will be Emmanuel’s next baptis-
mal preparation session.  There won't be another ses-
sion until March 23, so if you'd like your child bap-
tized before then, be sure to register for the February 
class.  If you would like to attend, please contact Susie 

Feldmann in the parish office by January 27 to enroll 
(961-2393).  There is no cost to attend. 

At least one parent must attend an evening session 
before their child can be bap-
tized at Emmanuel. Grandpar-
ents are also invited, and God-
parents are strongly encouraged 
to attend.  You do not have to 
set a baptismal date to come to 
a session.  If you are pregnant 
or still deciding about baptizing 

your child here, please come to one of these sessions.  
They are a wonderful opportunity to learn more about 
baptism and to explore raising your child as a Chris-
tian, as well as a chance to get to know other parents 
in the parish. 
The preparation sessions begin with dinner at 6:00 
p.m.  Childcare will be available.  Sessions run about 
2½ hours.  You need not attend the session closest to 
your child's baptismal date, just choose one that works 
with your schedule and is prior to the day you want to 
have your child baptized.   
 

Upcoming baptismal dates are:  February 7 at 9:00 
a.m., February 14 at 10:30, April 3 at 7:30 p.m. (Great 
Vigil of Easter), April 11 at 10:00 a.m., April 18 at 
10:30 a.m., May 23 at 10:00 a.m. (Pentecost) and June 
20 at 10:00 a.m. 

Baptismal Instruction on February 2: Sign up by January 27 

Time to subscribe to  
Episcopal Life 

Episcopal Life, the newspaper of 
The Episcopal Church, is offering a 
group subscription rate to parishes 
who submit 10 or more 
subscriptions.  The special rate is 
$15 for 11 issues.  To renew your 
subscription or to start a new one, 
contact the Parish Office at 314-
961-2393 or  
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
by January 25. 

Offering Envelopes 
 

 

For those of you who indicated 
on your pledge cards that you 
would like offering envelopes, 
they will be available on the 
counter at the back of the dining 
room.  If you did NOT request 
envelopes and would still like to, 
contact Nancy Benz in the parish 
office ASAP (961-2393 or 
nbenz@emmanuelepiscopal.org). 

Save the Date: Family 
Worship on February 14 
 

All FaithQuest families are invited 
to participate in our next Family 
Worship service on Sunday, Feb. 
14, at 10:30.  We will gather in the 
dining room afterward for food and 
fellowship.  Simple activities will 
include making Valentine’s Day 
cards for those in need and 
decorating cookies; we’ll also have 
Lent handouts for you to take home. 
Hope to see you there! 
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Change in Angelus Prayer List 

Because the prayer list is so large, we are only able to 
print half of it in each Angelus.  PLEASE be assured 
that if you have put someone on the Intercessory 
Prayer list, he or she will continue to be prayed for 
daily, by name. 
 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of 
those you have placed on this list in order that our list 
remains timely. 

 
 

 

Long Term Medical Needs 
Brian Medford, Jessica Warneke's father 
Vernon Burlie, Lissa Johnson’s elderly uncle 
Doris Ekstrum, parishioner 
Edith Schrautemeier, parishioner 
Felmir Singson, friend of the Dolans 
Roberta Gehbauer, parishioner 
Mary Jane McCarty, parishioner 
Barbara Rose, parishioner 
Jean Weingaertner, parishioner 
June Banks, parishioner 
Grace Koerner, out of town parishioner 
Liz Burst, parishioner 
Nancy Allen, Davis' mother 
Alice Layton, Layton/Copeland Grandma 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde’s grandson 
Nan Rimbach, parishioner 
Ginny Koehler, Robert Ard's grandmother 
Annie May Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Lolly Knight, Mart Mitchell's mother 
Charlotte Badgley, parishioner 
Ben McReynolds, Jane Emerson & Mark 
McReynolds' dad 
 
Armed Forces 
Lt. Col. Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Stephen Lopez, Sharon Prah's cousin 
Nathaniel Baker, parishioner 
Kevin Michael Moore, Kevin Moore's son 
Ethan Allman, parishioner 
Capt. David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReyolds' 
friends 
Bill Amerman, Diana Knapp's nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Aaron Faust, parishioner 
David Benning, nephew of Dorothy Saunders 
Barbara Carson, Nan Rimbach's niece 
 
 
 

Hospital/Med Tests/Med Treatment 
Mary Beth Gable, friend of Kuhns 
Carol Greene, parishioner 
Stephanie Griffith, Ann McReynolds' friend 
Maurice Williams, Kevin's father 
Gay Reese, parishioner 
Jennifer Lynch, former student of Lynne Shields 
Vickie Brubaker, friend of Tammy Free 
Denise Quinn, Janet Dobbs' niece 
Doug Hickman, Laura Jones' brother 
Gayle Birdsong, parishioner 
Rowena Haywood, Sally's mother 
Stephanie MacEwen, Bron Brennan’s sister 
Melanie Schaufert, Eleanor Fletcher's daughter 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Mike Miller, Maryjane Hotaling's brother 
Gary Goosen, MJ Kuhn's cousin 
Joann, friend of Delena Moredock 
Serena Robbins, Sue Smith's future daughter-in-law 

Shannon Winchester, Dore Martin's sister 
Anne Hope, Laura Jones's cousin 
Sheila Moseley, parishioner 
Karol English, Trudy Appel's daughter 
 
 

The prayers of the parish are requested for: 

Absalom Jones and Richard 
Allen Celebration 

The Episcopal Diocese of Missouri and 
Dismantling Racism Commission lead us 
each year in celebrating the ministries and 
courageous witness of Absalom Jones and 
Richard Allen.  This year’s celebration will 
take place on Saturday, February 13, at St. 
Peter’s Episcopal Church (at the corner of 
Warson and Ladue Roads) from 8:30 a.m. to 
12:00 noon.  The celebration will include 
presentations by, and conversations with, 
graduates of AnyTown and the National 
Conference for Community and Justice, 
focusing on what life in St. Louis is like now, 
visions for the future and how to get there.  
For more information and to make a 
reservation, please contact Carol Lyons at 
314-993-2306 or 
office@StPetersEpiscopal.org. 



Angelus Page 7 Vol. 44, No. 10 – January 19, 2010 

January 24 
Paul Begemann 
Jonathan Knapp 
Ian MacBryde 
 
January 25 
Parker Dieck 
 
January 26 
Florence Freeman 
Collin Gunn 
Owen Ragland 
Rosemary Vorih 
 
January 27 
Mary Kay Horton 
Lisanne Schraer 
 
January 28 
Katherine Aiello 
Steve Faust 
Alli Tappana 

January 29 
John Hogg 
Judy Nowels 
Liz Wagnon 
 
January 30 
Harris Gerhard 
Sophia Willhoft 
Tim Williamson 
NoahWiltse 
 
January 31 
Andrew Duke 
Gloria Krimmel 
Sarah Nelsen 
 
February 1 
Tom Jones 
Aidan Wright 
 
February 2 
Riley Heljula 
Susan Shillito 
 
February 3 
Nora Jimerson 
 

February 4 
Sally Weaver 
 
February 5 
Bill Rowe 
Chris Wagnon 
Amber Wright 
John Ziegler 
 
February 6 
Jeannie Keyes 
Karin Moore 
Leo Moore 
Sean Phelan 
Jeane Schiller 

About the Parish Family 

The parish rejoices with Stafford and Jessica Warneke on the December 27 baptism of second son, August Stafford 
and Eric and Jen Dunn on the December 27 baptism of second daughter, Phoebe Marshall; and with Deacon 
Burnell and Don Esenshade on the January 3 baptism of their first granddaughter, Maya Camille Sulsona, at All 
Souls Episcopal Church in Miami, Florida.  Don and Burnell participated in the baptism of their granddaughter. The 
new cradle Episcopalian is the daughter of Claire and Carlos Sulsona.  Welcome to the congregation of Christ’s 

flock! 
 

Belated sympathy to Toni Cummings and her family on the December death of her mother, Norma Rae St. Clair. 
The sympathy of the parish is also extended to Betsy Mackey on the December19 death in Wichita, KS of her 
brother Joseph Mackey and on the January 5 death of his wife, Jean Mackey.  We also extend our sympathy to 
Mary Kay Horton on the death of her sister, June Payne, in Louisville, KY on January 5; and to Steven and 

Melissa Crang and their family on the death of Steven’s grandmother, Lela Barnett, who was 103 year old.  May 

the faithful departed rest in peace, and may light perpetual shine upon them. 
 

Congratulations to Abby and Chris Enlund on the January 5 birthday of second daughter, Avery Lee.  Avery joins 
almost 2 year-old big sister, Samantha Jane, in Wisconsin.  Proud grandparents, Rick and Mary Jane Kuhn, and 
aunt and photographer, Jodie Allen, arrived from St. Louis in time for the 10:57 PM birth! 
 

The Food Center is grateful for gifts received in honor of Charlie Bland, Emmanuel Staff and Clergy, Bob and 
Katherine Ziegler’s 35th wedding anniversary and Ray and Frances Martin, and in memory of Francis Hamm 
and James Appel.  The parish is grateful for gifts received in memory of Joseph & Jean Mackey and June Payne; 
as well as a Habitat for Humanity designated gift received in honor of Caroline Birdsall. 
 

The Emmanuel Church Foundation is grateful for gifts received in memory of J. Wayman and May F. Williams, 
Joseph B. and Jean Mackey, June Payne, James Cummings, Sr., Norma Rae St. Clair,  and in thanksgiving for 
the dedication of the Emmanuel Vestry and the ministry of Laura McCord. 

Angelus Publication Schedule 
Upcoming deadlines are 
Tuesday, January 26  
for the February 2 edition and  
Tuesday, February 9 and 23 
for the February 16 & March 2 editions 

Articles may be submitted to Angela Bader 
via email, fax or in the parish office. 

Webster-Rock Hill Ministries 
Fundraiser 

 

Webster-Rock Hill Ministries is having its 
Annual Trivia Night Fundraiser on Friday, 
Feb. 5, at 6:30 p.m. at the Richmond Heights 
Community Center (The Heights). 
 

WRHM is a charity/assistance center that 
helps those in need in the Webster Groves 
and Rock Hill communities and is supported 
by numerous churches working together to 
make a difference in our community. 
 

Please get a group of 8 together and sign up 
by calling the WRHM office at 314-961-
5082. The fee/donation is $25 per person or 
$200/table. 
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Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 
 

January 24, 2010 
The Third Sunday after Epiphany 

January 31, 2010 
The Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 

 

ANNUAL MEETING SUNDAY! 
Please note special schedule. 

 

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (Traditional, Rite I)  
 

Child care is available in the upstairs nursery  

from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 service. 
 

9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (Rite II) with Emmanuel 
Choir and Children’s Chapel 

10:30 a.m. Annual Meeting in the Dining Room 
Activities for youth and children:   
Sr. High at Adult Forum, Jr. High in the 
Undercroft, FaithQuest in Rehkopf Hall 
and Pre-K room, Children under age 5 in 
the Nursery  

 

5:30 p.m. Holy Eucharist (Rite II)  

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (Traditional, Rite I)  
 

Child care is available in the upstairs nursery  

from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 service. 
 

9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist (Rite II, Youth Sunday) 
with Emmanuel Choir and Children’s 
Chapel 

  

10:15 a.m. Fellowship and Announcements in the 
Dining Room, followed by Christian 
Formation for all ages 

 Adult Forum:  Sudan Mission Trip report 
 
10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist (Informal Rite II) with 

the Emmanuel Ensemble 
             
 

5:30 p.m. Holy Eucharist (Rite II)  

 

Propers: 
Jeremiah 1:4-10 

Psalm 71:1-6 
1 Corinthians 13:1-13 

Luke 4:21-30 

 

Propers: 
Nehemiah 8:1-3, 5-6, 8-10 

Psalm 19 
1 Corinthians 12:12-31a 

Luke 4:14-21 


